Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on Monday, Sep 15, 2008, 1pm – 2pm.
In attendance: Xueming Bao, Richard Stern, Dongdong Chen, Nathaniel Knight, Anne Pumfery, Abe Zakhem, Bert Wachsmuth (Chair), Penina Orenstein, and Paul Fisher

Bert Wachsmuth as new chair of the committee called the meeting to order; Anne Pumfery was asked to be secretary and agreed. Paul Fisher, TLTC Director, will be joining all meetings as “ex-officio” member to facilitate information exchange. No faculty from the School of Nursing is currently a member of the committee – we welcome broadest representation, hopefully someone will volunteer.
Report on Web Restructuring (by Nathanial Knight): Nathanial agreed to remain on the Web Restructuring Committee (also called the Cross-Functional Team) for this semester as a continued faculty presence. The restructuring of the University web sites is an on-going process. Two issues were highlighted:
1. Protocol for making changes on the departmental web sites in Common Spot: Depts will work with laisons to input changes. Laisons are trained to make routine changes; larger changes will be logged, a ticket generated, and the changes sent to Marie Summers. Laison should not be approving/denying  content of web site; this should be at the discretion of the department. The role of the laison would be verifying consistency with the course catalog, compliance with technical specifications of site, and generating a ticket. If information to be included does not fit within the Common Spot template it can be placed on a secondary department web site via Web Expressions (domain [academic.shu.edu] and page set up via TLTC).
2. Analytical capacities of new University web site: Software able to compile core metrics: who is accessing the site, what pages are they accessing, etc. This capability seems currently under-utilized. Departments should he able to generate queries to see how their web site is being utilized.  We need to develop questions and protocols to facilitate that.
In addition, the redesign of the Library web site is coming up: the committee requests close cooperation of the Web Restructuring Committee with representatives of the Library to ensure that special needs and services provided by the library are taken into account.
Overview of recent IT changes (by Bert Wachsmuth): A list of IT-related changes planned and accomplished was presented (see http://tltc.shu.edu/blogs/projects/DoIT for additional details) and relevant items discussed:
1. The current portal (myweb.shu.edu) will be replaced with Banner's Luminis portal, providing immediate access to your Banner information, email, calendar, announcements, and other services.
2. Upgrade to Windows Vista and Office 2007 is underway.
3. The current Lotus Notes email system is being replaced with one based on Microsoft, providing better integration with existing systems. New email alias will be setup: First.LastName@shu.edu.
4. The current IT directory services are being replaced with Microsoft's Active Directory. Active Directory will enable additional services such as the ability for users to reset their own passwords
5. The University is thinking of moving course evaluations online. Pilot projects were run in English and some Core courses.
6. A new round of CDI proposals are planned. Additional internal grant opportunities will include FIG, ReSoft, and SURF.
7. Blackboard has been upgraded to version 8. At this time all Blackboard features and services are working correctly. See http://tltc.shu.edu/blackboard/
8. University IT Services has upgraded the University's Internet connection to two connections carrying 100 MBits each,  doubling our Internet connection speed and providing redundancy. 
9. University IT Services completed an upgrade of the network in the data center to provide additional redundancy (Web server, Blackboard, Banner,  Microsoft Exchange,  LDAP, DHCP and DNS etc).
10. University IT Services and the Cross Functional Web Team (a joint team comprised of members of IT and PR) began a major software upgrade of the University's Web site.
11. The University achieved another major milestone in its Banner Project today with the formal decommissioning of the University's old Plus administrative system.
12. University IT Services updated the University's Information Security Policy to protect confidential information and information systems (Anand Malwade, IT Security Officer in University IT Services).
13. University IT Services decommissioned the Novell "Z" drive and replaced it with network file storage in the Blackboard Content System (2GB), which can be accessed and shared anywhere.
14. University IT Services has made availability a high-performance Research Computing Cluster System to support the needs of faculty conducting computationally intensive research. 

Some items that were of interest were discussed in some detail:
· Email changes: Email is vital for all our activities and any changes should be monitored and publicized.
· Upgrade to Windows Vista and Office 2007: Suggestion of preparing a cheat sheet to let faculty know how to use software in Office 2007 since it is quite different from Office 2003, and to keep refresh and training on Vista and Office 2007 separate

· Online course evaluations: Pilot projects were run in English and some Core courses. There is the possibility of customizing evaluation based on needs of department. Issues of possible concern: who creates the default question, who will take the evaluations, where is the data stored, who will have access to the data? 
Activities of the IT Committee for the year: The committee decided to focus on the following items for the year:
1. Email changes: monitor proposed changes to ensure they fit with the needs of the faculty

2. Online Course Evaluations: Review history, determine who is in charge, compliancy with existing resolutions, monitor all activities and react as necessary
3. Faculty IT Survey: Prepare jointly with TLTC a “faculty technology survey”, using the 2004 version as a starting point.  
4. Vista and Office 2007: who will pay for necessary upgrades to office PC’s
5. Dept. Web Sites: continue involvement in Web Restructuring group and pay special emphasis on “analytical data” as well as faculty profiles.
As a long-term goal the committee could initiate a request/requirement to move most of the documentation for rank and tenure application and process online.
The next meeting is set for Sept 29, 3-4 PM. CIO Steve Landry and his Team will be invited to this meeting.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert Wachsmuth
